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Guests: Gary Brecker – Town Code Enforcement Officer, John Snyder, Thomas Bowman, Mike Daniel, Mark Lee – Erie County Department of Environmental Planning.
Meeting was opened 7:32pm by Chairman Ostrowski
Previous Minutes – Motion made be Carol Brodie and 2nd by Denise Lundell to accept the August 2011 minutes. Approved.
Snyder Auto – The board was given packets of a new application of the site plan & special use permit of Snyder Auto Sales. The board reviewed the documents and was able to ask questions of Mr. Snyder, Mr. Bowman and Mr. Lee. A motion was made by Joe Ostrowski and 2nd by Jamey Solecki to accept the application as submitted. The board approved the motion and Chairman Ostrowski will forward a separate to the Town Board regarding the application. 
New Planning Board Course Books were handed out to the board members. These books are property of the Town.
Ground Water – A draft of The Ground Water Impact Law was handed out for review. CEO Gary Brecker informed us that the Health Dept. has passed along the responsibility of new well testing to the CEO. This law is being tabled to the next meeting for more review. Motion to table the discussion made by Denise Lundell and 2nd by Jamey Solecki. Approved.
Political signs – starting in January, we will deal with regulations concerning political signs.  
Joe suggested that the board members take a look at the signs that are out now and see what is offensive and should be regulated. Possibly include: “no sign shall be located 100 ft of polling place at any time.
Dog Control Officer – Barb Daniel would like to amend the regulations regarding Dog License in the town of Brant. She mentioned that the town is not allowed to use the money collected from dogs except for dogs. Article 7 – any municipality may establish extra conditions to the county laws. She was advised to prepare the amendments for the Planning Board review.
Adjournment – Carol Brodie made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by Jamey Solecki.  Meeting adjourned at 9:20pm.
Respectfully submitted:

Lynda Ostrowski

Secretary

